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DISPOSITION: SURCHARGE UNCHANGED

Under Oregon law, the Commission must review the Residential Service
Protection Fund (RSPF) surcharge amount once each year and ensure that the fund
balance does not exceed six months' worth of projected expenses. Chapter 290, Oregon
Laws 1987, Section 7(1) allows for a monthly surcharge to be assessed on each subscriber
line, not to exceed $.35 per line. The purpose of the surcharge is to provide revenue for
three programs: Telecommunications Devices Access Program (TDAP), Oregon
Telephone Assistance Program (OTAP), and Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service
(OTRS). The current RSPF surcharge is $.05 per line, and has been at this rate since
February 1, 2007. Staff completed an annual review of the surcharge revenues,
expenditures, and ending balances, and prepared a recommendation.

RSPF is restricted by statute to maintaining a maximum six-month balance
of projected expenses.1 Maintaining the surcharge at $0.05 per line will reduce the
ending balance to match the estimated six-month operating costs. The Commission
adopted Staff’s recommendation. A full description of the filing, its procedural history
and Staff’s recommendation are contained in the Staff Report, attached as Appendix A
and incorporated by reference.

1 See Chapter 290, Oregon Laws 1987, Section 7(3).








